

Skal International Hawaii



This Issue

- President's Message
 - Annual Business Meeting
 - Hilton Waikiki Beach Hotel
- Hans Strasser's 35th Anniversary SAVE THE DATES!
 - March 31st Installation Dinner Plaza Club
 - April 28th LUNCH

Wolfgang's Steakhouse

• May 26th To Be Announced

President's Message



Fellow Skalleagues

When we reach the month of March we know that we have reached the end of another Skal year. We also know that the new year will be a continuation of a grand tradition.

This will be Skal International Hawaii's 59th Year!
A very impressive half century and more.

The elections have been completed and the new Officers and Directors will be installed at the end of this month and they are prepared to lead the club for 2011-2012. It is an impressive and dedicated group but we need the membership to be as dedicated to ensure are long term success.

Let's make this coming year an awesome year!

Membership! We will continue to talk about recruiting new members. Make your best effort to bring in a new member in the coming months.. SHARE the value of Skal Hawaii membership with an industry partner.

Participate in our clubs efforts to continue Skal's traditions'

Let's grow Skal in Hawaii!

Mahalo and Aloha,

Tom Anusewicz





Annual Business Meeting

The Annual Business Meeting on February 24th reviewed a number of areas of our club. Club Treasurer, Mike Miller reviewed the financials and we are glad to report that we continue to stay within budget with assets in excess of \$60,000.

The club is completing its filing to incorporate in the State of Hawaii under Skal International Hawaii with changes to its By-Laws to meet current Hawaii law. We also are making changes to our IRS filing from a 501(c) (7) non-profit/social to a 501 (c)(6) non-profit/business. These changes will allow for a positive foundation to continue to grow Skal in Hawaii in the coming years.



Article 20 of our current By-Laws state that "The election of the Board members, officers and club auditors shall take place at an Annual General Meeting" The elections took place at this meeting by voice vote with slate being elected as submitted.

The revised By-Laws will allow for electronic and mail-in ballots for future elections.

Your Officers, Directors, Auditors, SIUSA Reps and our Executive Director for 2011-2012

Officers

President - Tom Anusewicz Vice President - Doug Okada Secretary - Jim Heather Treasurer - Phil Sammer

Directors

Dan Bayne, Greg Brossier, Gerald Glennon, Mary Lou Lewis, Grayce McCullough, Gregg Nelson, John White

Auditors

Shauna Hyswick-Nakamura (1) Bob Cobb (2)

SIUSA Representatives

Susan Weander (1) Valerie Davis (2)

Executive Director - Stephanie Uyeda

The meeting continued with your Officers and Directors reviewing Programs, SIUSA and Membership. Membership is certainly key to our long term success and we will hear much more in the months to come.

Mahalo for participating in this event.



Dan Bayne reviews programs



Maria Sung reviews membership



John Foy, Deems Narimatsu and Dan Bayne



Richard Oshiro reviews SIUSA



John, Richard, Grayce and Deems



Phil Sammer and Jim Heather



Tom Adachi, Peter Fifthian and Tom Anusewicz



Mary Lou Lewis, Richard Oshiro and Mike Miller



Hilton Waikiki Beach

The Hilton Waikiki Beach Hotel was the venue for our February Annual Business Meeting and Dinner.

A special mahalo to Kevin Batters, General Manager, and his staff for assisting with our business meeting and for providing for a great evening which included Kevin hosting our dinner wine.

Every table seem to have a buzz of energy and conversation. Many guest, Young Skal members and Skalleugues made for a great evening.

Looking forward to more meeting with the same high energy.

Join in the fun... see you at the next meeting!



Grayce McCollough and Kevin Batters



Tom Anusewicz, Richard Oshiro and John White



Phil Sammer, Tom Adachi, Tom Polonosky and Bob Cobb



Grayce, Karen Kernaghan and Gloria



Mike Miller and Dan Bayne



Greg Brossier and "Honza"



Valerie Davis, Jim Whyte, Grayce and Phil Sammer



Gregg Nelson and Tom Anusewicz



Maria Sung. Gloria Henderson and Mary Lou Lewis



Tom Pokonosky and Peter Fifthian

35th Anniversary

Hans Strasser



It was a great honor and privilege to recognize and award Hans Strasser his certificate and pin for membership in Skal for 35 years. Hans joined Skal back in 1973 and truly has been part of making a positive difference in our industry.

Mahalo & Congratulations!



Skal Worldwide Directory



Skal directory of members worldwide is available on line at the Skal International website.

www.skal.org









March 31, 2011



Annual Installation Dinner



May 26th To Be Announced

Happy Birthday! Fellow Skalleague's March

Tom Adachi
John Brogan
Gary Ettinger
Edward Swofford
Tom Anusewicz
Greg Brossier
Douglas Halcro
Mary Lou Lewis
Bob Cobb
Laura Richards
Richard Oshiro
Joe Hale
Leslie Enderton
Shozo Noda



"Youth is happy because it has the ability to see beauty. Anyone who keeps the ability to see beauty never grows old." - Franz Kafka

SKAL International Hawaii

P.O. Box 61172 Honolulu, HI

Phone: 808-953-2212

E-mail: stephanieuyeda@hawaii.rr.com



President - Tom Anusewicz tomanusewicz@aol.com

Vice President - Maria Sung maria.sung@hilton.com

Secretary - Dan Bayne

dbayne@aquaresorts.com

Treasurer - Mike Miller

mmiller@standardparking.com

Exec. Director - Stephanie Uyeda

stephanieuyeda@hawaii.rr.com

SKAL is a professional organization of tourism leaders around the world, promoting global tourism and friendship. It is the only international group uniting all branches of the travel industry. Its members, the industry's managers and executives, meet at local, national, regional and international levels to discuss and pursue topics of interest.

So much...on-line!



www.skalvi.org www.siusa.org www.skal.org

Support the

FLORIMOND VOLCKAERT FUND



